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Text of Legislative File SC-1920-13

Body

BACKGROUND:  A claim was filed by Greg Massay in the amount of $2,458 for plumbing and 

landscaping expenses incurred due to a sewer line repair at his business, located at 3300 Bart 

Connor Drive, during July and August 2019.

DISCUSSION:  On May 16, 2019, Mr. Massay contacted a private plumber to service the 

sewer line at his business, Massay’s Dance Stars, located at 3300 Bart Connor Drive.  The 

plumber conducted camera inspection of the line and found it appeared to have been damaged 

and subsequently repaired with a substandard part.  The plumber located the damage to be 
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near a recently installed City stormwater channel.

In order to repair the sewer line, Mr. Massay hired an excavation company to dig through the 

concrete stormwater channel to uncover the sewer line.  He then hired a plumber to complete 

repair of the line, upon which time the excavators refilled the area and laid landscaping sod .  

Mr. Massay submitted repair invoices totaling $2,458. 

A review of City records for the area in question showed that the Bart Conner Drive Channel 

Repair Project was completed in February 2019.  This project included the widening of the curb 

opening to the drainage ditch and creating a concrete channel liner to the detention area to the 

south.  A review of construction inspection records for this project did not indicate that a sewer 

line had been damaged during construction of this project.  

As indicated above, there appears to be possible negligence on the part of the City in this 

matter and consequently potential liability on the City.  Mr. Massay’s claim in the total amount of 

$2,458 appears reasonable.

RECOMMENDATION:  Based upon the above and foregoing, it is the recommendation of the 

City Attorney’s Office that the claim of Greg Massay, in the amount of $2,458 as set forth above, 

be approved.
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